STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 16 April 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) , Janice Dyer, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, Peter Meadowcroft, 



	Public:
	3 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
A member of the public asked how the repair of pot holes in the village were prioritised for repair. Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance and confirmed that he was aware of the state of the roads, with damage due mainly to the recent harsh weather and the amount of salt used. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that repairs were prioritised depending on the size of the area requiring repair, and that main roads are given priority over other areas. 
Members of the public should continue to report areas via fixmystreetoxfordshire.com. 
Another member of the public asked why white lining had been carried out when the roads are in such a bad state, and also asked if budgets were being used correctly. Cllr Hudspeth reported that budgets were being used correctly and confirmed that there were separate budgets for different areas, white lining, traffic lights etc.
A member of the public asked about the progress of the Holliers Crescent lay-by. The Clerk confirmed that the PC had received one quote and needed to obtain another two. The Clerk had received an email from Highways stating that they did not have a list of Contractors. Cllr Hudspeth agreed to look into the matter.
1359
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Giles
1360
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

Cllr Hinton – regarding the S&SC public toilets – see Report (c) below.
1361
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19th March 2018 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1362
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Report from Cllr Hudspeth had been submitted before the meeting. This is also available on the Parish website. 


Cllr Carter-Windle mentioned the posting on Facebook from Our Bus and The Department 
of Transport’s plan to review how community transport works. Cllr Hudspeth suggested 
that 
the PC inform local MP Robert Courts and the Secretary of State for Transport, Chris 
Grayling of any concerns. 
1363
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



None



 

1364
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


Litter Pick – Unfortunately it was a poor turnout of volunteers this year. Despite this it was a 
successful clean up. It was agreed that the Clerk would buy equipment for next time;  
pickers, high viz and gloves - 6 of each.



Cllr Carter-Windle mentioned an incident on Holliers Crescent where dog poo in bags had 
been tied to a lamppost. Cllr Carter-Windle will talk to residents.
1365
Circulation Folder 




None

1366
Reports


(a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



Meeting will be held next week, nothing to report.
 

(b) Highways, pavements and verges





Cllr Dyer mentioned that outside number 7 Orchard Way the curb stones were loose. The 
Clerk will report this to Highways. 



Cllr Henderson reported that the Salt bins had all been refilled.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton reported that the Jubilee room is currently being refurbished and will be ready 
for the May Day Fete.  The playing fields committee thanked the PC for their donation  
to 
the refurbishements. 



S&SC public toilets – Cllr Hinton asked if the PC would consider making another donation of



£1,500.00. The playing Fields would also make a contribution.



RESOLVED



THAT a donation of £1,500 would be made.


Cllr Carter-Windle reported that a member of public had found a needle in the play area. Cllr 
Hinton confirmed that area is being checked regularly.

1367
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


18 Enstone Road – Demolition of existing and construction of new single storey rear 
extension.



Laurel Mount, 4 North Street – Change of use from outbuilding to short term let 
accommodation. New roof lights, new entrance canopy.



No objections to the above.
1368
Finances 


 

(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16 Apr 2018 


   RESOLVED 

  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1369
To receive items for next agenda

1370
AOB 



The Clerk confirmed that the Speed gun had been purchased and given to Cllr 
Meadowcroft. Cllr Meadowcroft confirmed that more sessions would be carried out and that 
we have a couple of volunteers to help with the survey.
1371
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21st May 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 7.30pm.   
3



  Signed .............................................


